CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Saturday, November 6th, 2010

CADS-NCD
MINUTES 
Virtual Meeting Video and Audio Conference
Wednesday September 28, 2022
7:00 PM

Attendees: Bernie Simpson, Tom Abernethy, Russell Rumley, Colin Moden, James Dicks, Mike Moulton, Heather Scott, Jeff Boucher, Miranda Newton, James Delaney and Martin Bourgon
Guests: Eric Lacasse, Malcolm McKinley, Randy Innes,
Regrets: Paul Johannsen, Deb Blimkie

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action 

	1. Call to Order 
	James Dicks welcomed everyone and thanked them all for attending. He called the meeting to order at 7:09 pm. 
He welcomed 2 new program co-ordinators:
· Randy Innes – Edelweiss
· Malcolm McKinley – Calabogie
Russell Rumley tended his resignation from the Board for personal and family reasons
Items to be added to the agenda:
· Looking for participants for para-racing
· CADS certification business model 
· Branding
· Bus trip 
· Planning for instructor certification course
	

	2. Approve Board minutes for May 26, 2022. 
	Prior to the Board meeting these minutes were shared via email. There were no questions regarding the minutes from the meeting. 



	Jeff motioned to approve minutes from the May 26, 2022 meeting 
Seconded by Jim Delaney.
Carried.


	3. A.	Financial Reports; 2021-22 Income Statement & Balance Sheet, as sent to BDO for their Financial Review, and 









2022-23 Income Statement at Sept 26, 2022.


	Tom circulated the Financial Statements prior to the meeting on September 28, 2022.  
He walked members through the Balance sheet as of June 30, 2022 and the Income Statement by program from July 1, 2021 through to June 30, 2022.
He noted that income from the Charity Bingo is starting to rise again after COVID had caused it to decrease dramatically.
He explained the net income of the programs 
Financially it was a good year even though attendance down.

The BDO report will be circulated once it is signed off and returned.

Tom walked members through the Balance sheet as of September 26th, 2022 and the Income Statement by program from July 1, 2022 through to September 26th, 2022.

	Tom motioned to approve the Financials for 2021 to 2022 as presented 
Seconded by Mike Moulton
Carried.

Tom to circulate BDO report once signed off.





Tom motioned to approve the Financials for 2022 to 2023 as presented. 
Seconded by Bernie
Carried.
 

	B.CADS-NCD Budget proposed and considerations. A discussion now and approval of the Budget will be in October
	Tom went on to present the program’s financials for 2022 to 2023 followed by a discussion.

Programs will work with Tom to set their 2022-23 budgets.  They will be approved by e-votes as in prior years, in October.

TC actual expenditures will again be sourced from programs based on 2022-23 membership numbers by program identified by CADS National next spring.

	
Colin motioned to approve apportionment of actual TC cost by Program membership based on data provided by CADS National at the end of the 22-23 season. 
Seconded by Russell
Carried.

	4. COVID 19 Risk Management to Be Developed in Collaboration with CADS.
	Jim thanked Russell and the NCD Safety Officials Working Group for their work to keeping everyone safe for the past two winters.
CADS National has suspended the vaccination policy but could reinstate it if pandemic circumstances warrant. 
They recommend members follow ski area, local, and provincial requirements and urge all members to do the right thing & act responsibly for themselves and the people around them. 
Programs at a minimum have to follow provincial local and resort public health guidance. 
Programs will maintain any protocols related to outbreak management. 

	 Programs will work with Russel as needed.

	5. Registration 2022 to 2023 Updates 
	CADS Registration is open through Snowline.
All programs members are required to register with Snowline - programs can let members know when and how to proceed.
Tom encouraged Board members and program reps to register early.
	Board members and program co-ordinators to register for membership.

	6. Succession Planning and Outreach

	Assistance is needed to recruit future board members. Help from students’ parents and others to run the program would be appreciated.
Ideally volunteers for the Board would come from various NCD Programs and roles (student, instructor, volunteer, parent, etc.). This would ensure a diverse perspective to Board business.

	Discussion to be continued at future meetings a standing item.
All – approach those expressing an interest to join Board or program administration. Can also let Jim know of any possibilities.

	7. CADS - NCD Virtual AGM Date TBC, Election Committee, Board Nominations, Program Reps.
	AGM will be virtual
Jim proposed holding AGM on Wednesday, November 30 2022 at 7pm.
Prior to the AGM two E-votes needed:
· to approve Program Budgets; and
· to recommend the BDO report to the Membership for approval
Tom and Russell are up for election.
Volunteer Appreciation Awards will be announced again as was the case in the two previous AGMs. 
Elections committee: Bernie and James Delaney
	Programs including TC to submit their Program Rep nominations.

Jim will circulate 3 AGM packages to program co-ordinators.



	8. National Updates & Sanctioning for 2021-22 for insurance 
	Jim thanked programs who submitted sanctioning documents. A few more still need to.
National updates:
· On Sept 23, 2022, CADS circulated the email on policy revisions.
· On Sept 26, Jim shared updates from the CADS National. 
· On Sept 28, Jim shared info on the CADS DRAFT Certification business model for input.


	Program co-ordinators to notify Amy at head office of any changes.

All program coordinators need to ensure they and their leadership groups are registered in Snowline and insured.

	9. Volunteer Recognition Long Service Pins available
	Tom will order the pins when he has an idea of what programs think there member numbers will be.
He will get quotes for a 5 yr supply.
They will be ready by Jan/Feb 2023
Volunteer data will need to be updated.

	

	10. Items added to the Agenda
	1. CADS Ontario Racing is looking for participants interested in learning to race (all levels). Programs are encouraged to have an eye open on race program and train those interested in racing.
2. CADS draft certification business model – please send comments to Christian or Jim. 
3. Branding – CADS-NCD will be updating signage for all programs. 
4. Bus trip to Mt. Avila - planning will go ahead this year but will have to cancel in case of a COVID outbreak. 
5. Planning for instructor certification course – Colin will communicate with all volunteers to see if anyone is interested in certification. The schedule for courses will depend on the response.
6. Jim thanked Russell for his contribution to the Board over the past few years.
7. There is no ski show this year.
8. Colin Moden is the new ski show volunteer.
 
	

	11. Round Table
	Mike Moulton – WSC opening up registration soon. They will be looking for a chief ski instructor for the clinic.
	If anyone knows of someone to suggest as chief ski instructor, please send information to Mike.

	12. Next meeting and adjournment.
	E-meeting to approve 2022-23 Budgets TBC
CADS – NCD AGM Nov 30 after our Public Accountant anticipates
completion of our Financial Review 
Jim is away tentatively from Nov 1 to Nov 21 inclusive with no email.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.
	Bernie motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Mike Moulton.
Carried. 
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